
“Chair Brenner, Vice Chair O’Brien, Ranking Member Ingram and members of the Senate 

Education Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony on Senate Bill 293. 

My name is Tim Loehr and I am from Franklin County.” 

  I am a retired high school Social Studies teacher that taught for decades American History and 

U.S. Government to the youth of our Nation. Of most importance the rights of citizens were 

emphasized that are found in the Constitution of the U.S., and the Constitution of the great 

State of Ohio. Unfortunately, some school boards have made the decision that parents don’t 

have a choice that their children are allowed or not allowed Bible education during school 

hours. Help protect parental rights. We need your urgent help to keep Senate Bill 293 moving 

forward. 

 

Sincerely, 

Timothy R Loehr 


